WELLSBORO SHADE TREE COMMISSION
JUNE 11, 2018
MINUTES
The meetings of the Wellsboro Shade Tree Commission was called to order in the Council Room of the
Wellsboro Municipal Building on June 11, 2018 at 8:30 am by Chairman Howard Rutledge. The Pledge of

Allegiance was said by all present.

ROLL CALL: Members of the Shade Tree Commission present were Howard Rutledge, Peter Herres, Vicki
Fox and Scott Nichols. Also present was Water & Sewer Clerk Teresa Marshall.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

MINUTES: Peter Herres made the motion to accept the May 14, 2018 minutes with one correction.
Brad Scoville has not removed his trees yet. Scott Nichols 2™. Passed.

CONEERENCE REPORT: Peter Herres and Scott Nichols attended the conference in Pittsburg and were
also taken on a tour of what has been done with tree plantings there. The Wellsboro Shade Tree
Commission has received an award this year and Pete will set up a time where he can present it to the
Council.

MCDONALDS PARKING LOT: The trees are dying due to lack of soil. Peter suggested that they be
removed and plant a species that will survive. We coulddo a fall planting if they get the trees out this
summer.

PERMITS: None

TREE WATERING: They are continuing to water the trees. There are two Elms and two Zelcova’s trees
at the ballfield that are struggling. !

TREE VITALIZE TIMELINE: Peter reported that they had to the end of the year to complete the project.
Bernie would do this in November when there is a better site line.

Peter Herres has trimmed and limbed up some of the trees on Central Ave, sturrock, Waln, Pearl and
Grant Street. There are three trees on East Ave that need to be taken down.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None
ADJOURN: Scott Nichols made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 am and Vicki Fox 2" Passed.

The minutes were respectfully submitted by:

Teresa Marshall




